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September 09, 2010 

 

Karolina Blaney 

Environmental Specialist 

Williams Production R.M.T. 

1058 CR 215 

Parachute, CO 81635 

 

 

 

Re: Form 19 Spill Incident Reports # 1629297 and 1629112 

 Form 19A – No Further Action # 200270457 and 200270459 

KP 23-25 Hilton KP 513-25 and  KP 23-17 Jolley 17-4D 

Garfield County, Colorado 

 

 

Dear Mrs. Blaney, 

 

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) staff has reviewed the Spill Incident Reports referenced 

above and the reports documenting the recent Site visits.   The reports indicate that no signs of stress vegetation 

were noticed in the previously impacted areas. 

 

Based on review of this information, COGCC requires no further action at this time. 

 

If you require any additional information, please call me at 970-309-3356 or call Carlos Luján at 720-272-2306. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Carlos Luján for 

 

Linda Spry O’Rourke 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Cc: Debbie Baldwin – COGCC Environmental Manager 

 Alex Fischer – COGCC Environmental Supervisor 
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